London County Council

Opening of the Extension of Maryon Park, Charlton

on Saturday 4th December 1909.

Maryon Park, originally consisting of 111/2 acres, was presented to the Council by the late Sir Spencer Maryon-Wilson, Bt. the Lord of the Manor of Charlton, and opened to the public in1890. Subsequently the generous donor presented some further land, which enabled the Council to provide a gymnasium for children and form a new entrance to the parks from Woolwich Road.

His successor Sir Spencer Maryon-Wilson Bt., has also shown great interest in the park, and he has now made a present to the Council of a plot of land about 11/2 acres in extent, on the northern side of the park, adjoining the entrance from Woolwich Road, to be used as children’s playgrounds.

Te new line of the western boundary of the park, takes in portions of the steep slopes of the hill there. The top of the hill shows the remnant of the old fortifications, which were at some remote period established here.

No definite information is available respecting the date of this camp. It has been attributed to British or Roman times, and it has also been suggested that t formed a part of a pre historic hill-top camp probably belonging to the Neolithic period. Nearly all traces of it have, however been removed during the excavations in the sand pits adjoining.

Among the works, which have been carried out, in connection with this recent extension, is the formation of a new path leading from Woodlands Terrace to the land which has been presented. This path connects the top of the cliff with Maryon Park by means of a steep winding walk, with rustic steps in places. The old park fence has been re-fixed with the necessary additions on the new boundary line.

On the land which has been purchased, a considerable amount of rustic fencing has been necessary at the summits of steep slopes, which without such protection would be dangerous and speaking generally, the surface of the ground has been by levelling and filling up holes where necessary, adapted for its intended purpose.

A new entrance has been formed from Tamar Street into the eastern portion of this land.

The works have been carried out by the Parks Department at a cost of about £800 under the supervision of Lt. Col. Sexby, the Chief Officer.

The key which the opening ceremony is performed is of iron and has been designed and made by Mr. Leonard Richards, a student at the L.C.C. Camberwell School of Art and Crafts.

G.L.Gomma, Clerk of the Council.
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